

January 6, 2017

Dear Representative Franson,

As chair of the Health and Human Services Reform Committee, with the advice and consent of the Speaker of the House and pursuant to House Rule 6.04, I appoint you as chair of the Subcommittee on Childcare Access and Affordability for the 2017-2018 biennium.

The subcommittee falls under the jurisdiction of the HHS Reform Committee and will meet in Room 200 of the State Office Building on Wednesday mornings from 8:15 a.m. to 10:00 a.m., unless otherwise noted by my office. I will email bills available for review by the subcommittee to you and your members on a weekly basis. Bills may be reviewed and unofficially amended in subcommittee before being considered by the HHS Reform Committee. The subcommittee may also schedule presentations and overviews germane to your issue area.

Subcommittee membership is to include:

Subcommittee staff is to include, and is

Rep. Mary Franson (chair)

Rep. Roz Peterson (vice chair)

Rep. Peggy Flanagan (DFL lead)

Rep. Tony Albright

Rep. Erin Koegel

Rep. Ron Kresha

Rep. Duane Quam

Rep. Julie Sandstede

subject to change:

Laura Larson (committee administrator)

Karen Johnson (legislative assistant)

Sarah Sunderman (non-partisan research)

Selection

Subcommittee work is to be completed three weeks prior to policy deadline, unless written permission is granted by my office.

I look forward to the good work done by the Subcommittee on Childcare Access and Affordability.

Sincerely,

Rep. Joe Schomacker